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Donald R, Bulet Ford Wolor Company
Diractor Tho Ameotican Road
Auwomotlve Emissions and Dearborn, Michigan 48121

Fuel Economy Office
Environmontal &nd Saloty
Enginooring Elan October 17, 1984

Mr. Xemneth E, Peith

Director of Review

Office of Air and Radiation

U.8, Bnvironmental Protection Agency
Wanhington, D.C. 20460

Dear Mr., Feith:

This commupication supplements our submissions of December 15, 1983,
and May 25, 1984, pertaining to deferral of the 80dB(A) heavy truck
noise emisapion atandards,

In the sbove petition, Ford requested that EPA defer the effective
date of the B0dB{A) noise emission standard for medium and heavy
trucka "so as to make it coincident with the effective date of the
more stringent NOx and particulate emission atandards that may apply
to the 1987 or 1988 models". For planning purpotes, Ford asoumed,
absent o formal rulemaking proposal from EPA regarding truck NOx and
particulates, that standards prescribing a maximum of & grams/brake
borsepower~hour {gm/BHp-hr,) NOx and 0.6 gm/BHp~hr. particulates
would be promulpated as early as the 1887 or 1988 model year. In its
petition, Ford provided a list of potential major hardware revisions
that we and our suppliers believed could be necessary to comply with
the assumed emission standards, and pointed out how these revisions
could affect engine/vehicle noise control characteriatics.

The October 15, 1904, EPA notice of proposed rulemaking (NPRM)

{49 FR 40257) containe proposed emissions standards for the 1987
model year which are identical to those assumed by Ford. We are
reviewing the technological assumptions utilized in the development
of those standards. Within the next week, we expect to provide.you
with the results of that review, as it relates to possible noise
enigsiona affects,

e 4. 107/ 94 |



R PR e e e A s ot e o P

-2 -

EBfficient and logical product development requires that we have in
hand the emispions hardware which complies with the 1987/8 HC/CO/NOx
and particulate standards, before developing and testing noioe
abatement designe for trucks employing that hardware. Furthermore,
bome engine offerings will be discontinued when the npew NOx and
particulate stendards take effect. Accordingly, it would not make
economic sense to require Ford to design trucks for B0dB(A) noiae
compliance when those designs will be usable for less than one or two
years. Because the changes contemplated for emission compliance
could affect engine npise and engine packaging, a delay in the
implementation of the 80dE(A) standard would be appropriate.

The deferral chould end on January 1 of the model year to which the
tighter NOx and particulate standards are applicable ~ the NPRM
proposes appliecability to the 1987 model year.

To follow up on & point which was discussed in the March 29, 1984
meeting between EPA and representatives of various manufacturers,
Ford agrees that a reasonable reduction in the maximum permisgible
sound levels specified in the interstate motor carrier operations
atandards for highway operations (40 CPR $202,20), to batter align
them with the noise emission standard for new trucks, may help
improve eovironmental noiae levels, In particular, such a reduction
way help eliminate tampering and poor maintenance practices which in
the past have caused in-use vehicles to emit excessive sound.

Please contact me should you have any queations on this matter.

\D/{ /5,,415'%_'

D, R, Buist, Director
Automotive Emissions &
Fual Reonomy Office



